

## CITY OF MOUNT VERNON, N.Y.

DEPARTMENT of PUBLIC WORKS

SHAWYN PATTERSON-HOWARD

Mayor

City Hall, One Roosevelt Square Mount Vernon. NY. 10550 (914) 914-665-2343 email:dpwconcerns@mountvernonny.gov

DAMANI L. BUSH Commissioner

ROBERT L. HACKETT
Deputy Commissioner

JOHN NUCULOVIC
Deputy Commissioner

April 22,2025

Honorable City Council Members The City of Mount Vernon Mount Vernon, New York (*Through the Office of the Mayor*)

RE: Public Works Response to Annual Summer Breeze Concert Series

Replying to your memo regarding the Annual Summer Breeze Concert Series please be advised that the Department of Public Works will provide barriers beginning Tuesday July 8<sup>th</sup> and will end Tuesday August 26<sup>th</sup>. The Department of Public Works will collect trash post event. Please note that the Department of Recreation will need to DPW weekly to identify the location where barricades should be dropped off.

Best regards,

John Nuculovic

Deputy Commissioner of Public Works